October 1, 2023

Re: Support for SPS 23-26, October 2nd
Dear Mr. Distler,

We live at 87 Statler Road and totally support the granting of special permit application
# 23-26 for 81 Statler Road. The hearing is Monday, October 2nd. The blueprints we
saw did not include foundation construction.

93 Statler Road constructed a new foundation in 2018 and in keeping with Town
regulations extra measures were taken {o prevent the construction from raising the flood
tevel on our property.

Are you able to inform us at this time that the architect has submitted similar plans to
address the change in the water table and the probable flooding that will result from an
addition of the foundation at 81 Statler Road? Raising the level of their backyard would
also have disastrous resuits and no mention of this was made.

It is our desire only to reaffirm the architect's foundation flood plan; as abutters we feel
the SPA 23-26 construction will be a very favorable addition to 81 Statler Road and to
our Winn Brook neighborhood.

Thank you for helping us.

Jean and Paul Rolston
617-484-4592



